Sherman Oaks Neighborhood Council

SPECIAL BOARD MEETING

Monday, July 28, 2014, 6:00 PM

Sherman Oaks Public Library

MINUTES
Sherman Oaks Neighborhood Council

  




June 23, 2014

Executive Committee Meeting Minutes


 Roll call:  Present:  Jill Banks Barad, Jay Beeber, Tom Capps, Carolyn Casavan, Daniel Crisci, Jeff Kalban, Howard Katchen, Sidonia Lax, Lisa Petrus, Michael Preston, Sherry Revord, Neal Roden, Sue Steinberg, Rachel Tash, Ron Ziff,  
Absent: Cindy Wu Freedman, Jason Gervais, Richard Marciniak, Matthew Plotkin,  
Meeting was called to order by President J. Banks Barad at 6:04 p.m.; SONC Executive Committee Meeting to immediately follow.
1. Public comment: 
Wendy Brogin expressed concern about the EIR (ENV-2014-1362-EIR) for the proposed IMT project at the Sunkist building.
2. Action Item: SONC Strategic Plan 2014-2015, H. Katchen, Treasurer 
Board filled out self-assessment form to determine successes and failures in meeting last year’s goals. Board drafted new strategic plan based on the prior year’s plan. Motion to approve the Strategic Plan 2014-2015 as drafted, moved by R. Ziff, seconded by R. Tash. Unanimously approved. 
3. Action Item: SONC Budget for Fiscal year 2014-2015
Motion to approve the $37,000 budget for FY 2014-2015, moved by J. Kalban, seconded by S. Steinberg. Unanimously approved. 
3. Action Item: SONC position regarding Small Lot Ordinance, R. Ziff, LUC Chair

Ron provided a brief overview of the Small Lot Subdivision ordinance. Ordinance is coming before Los Angeles City Council next week, so SONC wants to opine. Motion made by R. Ziff, seconded by J. Kalban:  “The Sherman Oaks Neighborhood Council opposes changes the Small Lot Subdivision Ordinance to allow developers to build before filing tract map.” Discussion ensued.  It was clarified that the motion only concerned the allowance of developers to build prior to filing a tract map, and no other aspect of the Ordinance. Motion unanimously approved. 
          The meeting was adjournment at 7:20 p.m.
Respectfully submitted by, 

Sue Steinberg, Secretary

